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Our Ref: 223043/PC/sb

F.A.O: Merle Ainsley

Mitchells & Butlers Plc
27 Fleet Street
Birmingham
B3 1JP

2nd August 2023

Dear Merle

RE: The Britannia Inn, London Road, Headington, Oxford, OX3 7AA

Further to our original report dated April 2023 we revisited on Monday 31st July 2023 to meet
with Pinetree and check the areas they have currently rectified and review other areas
identified.

Regarding the areas of work completed we comment as follows.

• The external retaining wall has been repaired but it has been requested where there are
still some localized deep pockets within the wall that these be repaired.

• The corner stone has been repaired to the kitchen block and have no comment.

• The pocket in the wall to the side of the escape stairs has been fully infilled and have no
comments.

• The timber raking shore has been repacked more effectively and have no further
comment.

• The vertical crack near the corner of the restraint window closest to the car park has
been repaired with Helibar. It is felt with some of the other cracking in close proximity
that a corner Helifix repair is also allowed for.

• The raking pier that had separated slightly from the main wall at its head has been
repaired and has had additional through bolts provided. We have no further comments.

• The lintels to the windows to the right of the raking pier and below the high level door
have only been mortar repaired to their heads. These are rotten and require replacing.

• The lintel in the wall facing the car park has been repaired and we have no further
comment.

• The flat roof handrail has been refixed and we have no further comment.




